
 

 
 

 

For Immediate Release 
    

Contact:   Randi Levine, Policy Director ∙ 212-822-9532 ∙ rlevine@advocatesforchildren.org  
       
 

October 10, 2017 (NEW YORK CITY) — Today, the New York State Technical and Education 
Assistance Center for Homeless Students (NYS-TEACHS), a project of Advocates for Children of New 

York, posted new data showing the number of students identified as homeless enrolled in New York 

City and New York State schools for the 2016-2017 school year.  

 

The data come from the New York State Education Department’s Student Information Repository 

System (SIRS) and show that during the 2016-2017 school year: 

 148,215 students were identified as homeless by NYS school districts and charter schools. 

 This represents a 6% increase from the 2015-2016 school year.  

 The New York City Department of Education identified 104,088 students experiencing 

homelessness. 

 Students in temporary housing now make up approximately 5% of the total student population 

in NYS and 10% of the student population in NYC. 

 

“One out of every ten NYC students is homeless,” said Kim Sweet, AFC’s Executive Director. “The 

number of children and youth experiencing homelessness in NYC is twice the size of the entire Boston 

public school system.” 

 

“We are pleased that Chancellor Carmen Fariña identified addressing the needs of students who are 

homeless as one of her priorities for this school year,” Sweet said.  “Over the past few years, the City 

has taken some positive steps, including offering yellow bus service to kindergarten through sixth grade 

students living in shelter, increasing pre-K enrollment among children living in shelter, and hiring more 

than 30 Department of Education social workers for schools with high populations of students living in 

shelter.  Now, we urge the City to expand the number of DOE social workers for students in 

temporary housing, ensure high-level leadership on this issue, and devote the resources needed to 

address the significant challenges faced by the rising number of students who are homeless.” 

 

The complete data are available at http://nysteachs.org/info-topic/statistics.html#data.  
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About Advocates for Children of New York (AFC) 

Since 1971, Advocates for Children of New York has worked to ensure a high-quality education for New York students 

who face barriers to academic success, focusing on students from low-income backgrounds who are at greatest risk for 

failure or discrimination in school because of their poverty, disability, race, ethnicity, immigrant or English Language Learner 

status, sexual orientation, gender identity, homelessness, or involvement in the foster care or juvenile justice systems. AFC 

achieves this through four integrated strategies: free advice and legal representation for families of students; free trainings 

and workshops for parents, communities, and educators and other professionals, to equip them to advocate on behalf of 

students; policy advocacy to effect change in the education system and improve education outcomes; and impact litigation 

to protect the right to quality education and compel needed reform.  
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